
March 10, 2022 

Mr. Jason Stanis 

Ignyte Group 

1990 K St NW, Suite 5R 

Washington, DC 20006 

Subject:  Contract Renewal GMU-1700-21-05 – “IT Consulting” Ignyte Group 

Dear Mr. Stanis: 

As you are probably aware, the subject contract will expire on April 5, 2022. At this time, George Mason University 

would like to execute the renewal option for the above contract at the current pricing and terms and conditions for an 

additional one-year period beginning April 6, 2022 through April 5, 2023. There will be three (3) one-year renewal option 

remaining on this contract, to be exercise at the discretion of the University. 

Brian Gantt will continue to act as the contract administrator for this contract. 

All other contract terms and conditions remain unchanged. 

If you are in agreement, at your earliest convenience, please sign below and email your response to my attention.   

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact me at (703) 993-6225 or email glymas@gmu.edu 

Sincerely, 

Grace N Lymas 

Grace N. Lymas 

Assistant Director, Purchasing, CPPB 

VENDOR SIGNATURE ____________________________________________    DATE ______________________ 

VENDOR PRINTED NAME _________________________________________    TITLE _____________________ 

GMU SIGNATURE ____________________________________________ DATE ________________________ 

PRINTED NAME Grace Lymas_______________________________    TITLE Assistant Director, Purchasing 

Purchasing Department 
Mailing Address: 4400 University Drive, Mailstop 3C5 

Street Address: 4441 George Mason Boulevard, 4th Floor, Suite 4200 
Fairfax, VA 22030 

Voice: 703.993.2580 | Fax: 703.993.2589
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Chief Technology OfficerJason Stanis
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